Our reference:  CG05/cg/45116

The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, 

Small Business and Education Legislation Committee

S1.61 Parliament House

CANBERRA    ACT   2600

Dear Sir/Madam

I write in reference to your invitation on 8 July 2000 for submissions on the States Grants (Primary and Secondary Education Assistance) Bill 2000 that was referred to the Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education Legislation Committee by the Senate on 29 June 2000. 

The Queensland Government’s submission on this Bill is attached.  The submission was developed by Education Queensland with input from the Department of the Premier and Cabinet and Queensland Treasury.  

I would like to thank you for this opportunity to comment on this Bill which contains a number of provisions of concern to the Queensland Government.  I trust that the information provided in the attached submission will be of assistance to your Committee.

Yours sincerely 

Peter Beattie MLA

PREMIER 
